
Hello House Education Committee, 

     My name is Reed Mesman.  I live in District 3 and my wife and I have chosen to enroll our 
children in the Our Redeemer’s Christian Christian School in Minot, ND.  I support this bill, 
and I am in support of all school choice bills that support parent autonomy and the right to 
provide an education for my children.  I support this bill because I have strong beliefs, 
values, and morals in not only my faith and religion but also our individual rights as parents 
in our personal responsibility for the raising and upbringing of our own children however 
parents seem fit.  My wife and I both grew up and attended private Christian schools from 
K-12.   Our parents did not have much money back then but believed so strongly in the kind 
of faith-based education we received that they made great financial sacrifices for us.  My 
wife and I feel this way as well and choose to do the same with our children.   It’s not that 
we don’t like or that we disagree with the public school system, rather it is about the choice 
to choose the education system for our children that we deem best when we have the 
option available.   I believe as North Dakotan’s we all share these God-given rights and 
beliefs in our hearts and the same care about our children.  This is not always an easy 
choice as it comes with a great financial burden.  Not only do we pay for private education 
for our children but we also pay taxes for the local public school system, which we do not 
benefit at all from.   In this sense we pay double for our choice, but we have no say in the 
matter of where our tax money goes.  As tax payers, we would like to see our tax money 
benefit our own children as well and the school system they are part of. 

     I greatly urge you to vote in favor of this bill.  Thank you for your service to the great State 
of North Dakota and your time and dedication to this bill. 

Sincerely,   Reed & Carrie Mesman 


